PROCEEDINGS OF THE TOWN COUNCIL OF
THE CORPORATION OF LIBERTY, INDIANA
November 25, 2024

The Town Council of the Town of Liberty, Indiana had a special meeting on November 25, 2024 in the Union County
Commissioners’ Chambers of the Union County Courthouse.

Town Council President Keith Bias called the meeting to order.

ROLL CALL

Present were: Derrek Jenkins and Ross Keasling.

Also in attendance was Melissa Shepler, Clerk-Treasurer and Matt Reuss.

MISC. BUSINESS

President Bias thanked the members for attending the special meeting he called. Mr. Bias believe it was imperative
to call the special meeting to review Frontier Communications’ request to install fiber optic cabling to the new
Indiana Bureau of Motor Vehicles suite on Independence Lane. Mr. Bias did not want to hold up the BMV opening
until after the December 2" meeting. The contractor was ready to install the morning of the 25". At the November
18, 2024 meeting, Mr. Reuss and members of the Council were concerned on the placement of the fiber optic line
in conjunction with the force main and the other utilities. The Tuesday after the meeting, Frontier’s engineer
reached out to Mr. Reuss to discuss the placement. Mr. Reuss informed the engineer of the Town’s concerns and
had the plan re-drawn to Mr. Reuss’s request. The Council members reviewed the new submittals with Mr. Reuss.
After a brief discussion, Mr. Keasling made a motion to approve the fiber optic installation per the new drawings.
Mr. Jenkins supported the motion. Upon a vote viva voce, motion passed.

ADJOURN

There being no further business, on a motion made by Mr. Jenkins and supported by Mr. Keasling the meeting was

adjourned.
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